Robson Ranch Women's Club Luncheon Meeting August 4, 2014

The regular general membership luncheon meeting was held Monday August 4, 2014 in the clubhouse. The wearing of southern attire and big hats was evident. .

President Elect Susan Hebert gave a 10-minute warning at 11:50 am.

President Elect Susan Hebert, standing in for Mala Bowdouris, called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. Susan recognized Susan Halsted and Geri Power of the Material Girls for their quilts.

She welcomed everyone to the luncheon and asked all members with August birthdays to stand and be recognized. First time attendees were asked to stand and introduce themselves. Susan asked that new members and first time attendees please stay after the luncheon to have their picture taken.

Jane Thompson, Parliamentarian thanked the Lady Niners for the table decorations. She also thanked and recognized Tina Hoffenberg, who designed the decorations. Jane Thompson also mentioned that the By-Laws would be voted on at the September meeting.

Chris Melo, Hospitality chair, thanked the Greeters: Pat Bender, Mary Jo Belding, Sharon Heidebrecht, Nancy Myers, Cherry Tillman and Geraldine Gawle. She then called the table numbers for lunch

President Elect Susan Hebert officially called the business meeting to order at 1:00 pm.

- July luncheon meeting minutes were posted on the HOA website and the RRWC web site www.rrwomensclub.org by Secretary Linda Overfield.
- Treasurer, Donna Ross reported the current balance of \$12,663.00. \$6505.00 is revenue from the Vendors for spaces at the Holiday Market. \$2500.00 is allotted to be carried over into 2015 to support initial yearly funding of the RRWC. The remaining amount will fund the expenses for remaining 2014 Lunches/Associated programs, New Member Coffees, and Mixers.
- Suzanne Cote, Community Relations Chair, announced a RRWC mixer to be held at the Grill on Thursday August 14th from 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm. She also talked about the Friends of the Family fundraiser. She will provide more details at a later date.
- Judy Ruggerio, Ways and Means Chair, thanked the volunteers who have signed up to help with the Holiday Market, which will be held in October. She made a request for volunteers.
- President Elect Susan Hebert reported for Jan Wallace, Sunshine Chair, stating that there were pink sheets on each table to be filled out if any attendee knew of any resident who was ill, had surgery or had a death in the family so that a card could be sent to the family.

- Liz Dinkins, Service Chair, reported that donations to Friends of the Family for the luncheon were \$725.00 plus miscellaneous personal items and school supplies.
- Joan Krause, Luncheon Coordinator, announced that next month's menu will be chicken fried chicken, potato salad, cole slaw and apple crisp.
- Chris Melo, Hospitality Chair and Aurora Forsting awarded door prizes.

Susan Hebert, Barbara Runner, Jan Utzman, Glenda Brown and Peggy Crandell presented a skit to introduce the theme of the program.

Darla Mahan, Program Chair, introduced the guest speaker for the day, Ms. Bobby Hardy who gave a presentation about the life of author Margaret Mitchell, author of Gone With The Wind.

President Elect Susan Hebert reminded new members and first time attendees to get their pictures made. She also announced there were hubby boxes available.

President Elect Susan Hebert adjourned the meeting at 1:35 pm.

Submitted by Acting Secretary, Jan Utzman.